ST. MARY CATHOLIC CHURCH
PASTORAL COUNCIL MINUTES
July 18, 2024

The Parish Pastoral council meeting was called to order at 6:00PM in the CCC. Members
present were Tom Oscar, Pete Pintens, Mary Bailey, Mary Luedke, Bear Wadzinski, Sandy
Bishop, Levi Spaeth, and Fr. Louis. Members absent: Michele Wingate and Doug Duchac.
Others present: Jan Huseby, Juanita Skubal and Laura Reiter.

Fr. Louis began the meeting with a prayer.
The Mission Statement was read.

The minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed. Bear made a motion to approve the
minutes, Mary L. seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the minutes were approved.

Staff reports: The staff reports were reviewed.

Old Business:

1. Discipleship & Evangelization: Marianna was not present for an update. Sandy said that
she would like to start a “Catholics Come Home” small group, possibly with Jeff Walker.
She needs to talk to Marianna about what is involved in that program.

2. Mass on the Grass: Discussion on times for set up and other incidentals for the Mass
this weekend.

3. Festival: Final discussion on the booth and coordination of tasks. Laura showed the
membership binders for parishioners to update.

4. Sponsorship & Ski Show: Home and School will pay the $100 fee. Juanita made up
flyers which will go out on social media and be put up. Juanita needs help with
qguestions or comments on the school and church that can be talked about at the show.

New Business:
There was no new business.

Other Business:
1. Laura said that someone was asking if the Bambino’s Food truck could be in our parking
lot. The council did not see any problem with that, as long as the proper insurance forms

were on file.

2. Tom said that he filled out the survey that the Diocese sent on the Discipleship to
Mission program.

3. Levi announced that he will no longer be able to be a part of the council since he will be
joining the seminary program through the Diocese of La Crosse. The council wished him
well!

Mary led the closing prayer. The meeting adjourned at 7:00 PM.

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, August 22 at 6:00PM in the CCC. Sandy will lead
the closing prayer.

Minutes submitted by Laura Reiter



